20 Forest Street Cambridge 40, Mass. December 8, 1945.

Professor T. C. McFarland Department of Engineering University of California Berkeley 4, California

Dear Professor McFarland:

I have decided to undertake graduate study in Electrical Engineering at the University of California in the Epring semester of 1946 and am submitting an application for admission to the Dean of the Graduate Division.

My preliminary consideration of plans for a combination of Electrical Engineering and Sociology as mentioned in my previous letters is now completed. I have concluded that for the M.S. degree, it would be better to concentrate on some electrical engineering problem with consideration of the physical and mathematical aspects basic to the problem and also some consideration of the economic and psychological problems related to it.

Very truly yours,

Frederick B. Wood

ce: Dr. Dorothy S. Thomas, Chairman, Group in Sociology